
Westwood Neighborhood Association

Board of Directors Meeting

April 21, 2010 
The meeting at Barzen’s was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Kristy Barzen.

Members present included:  Kristy Barzen, Mike Keller, Sue Boesen Copple, Ed Truslow, Vicki Heiken. Barbara Bell, Amy MacKrell, Tom Kisch.

Ed presented the treasurer’s report for February.   It was moved by MacKrell/seconded by Mike Keller to approve February’s report - all approved.    Five new memberships in March.  Ending March balance, $4645.72.    Keller moved to approve March treasurer’s report/seconded by MacKrell - all approved.    Amy noted DMU will continue to pay for printing Westwood newsletter for free as Amy is in charge of the DMU printing dept. and it will be considered “community development” by DMU (posters, flyers, newsletters, etc).   It was moved/seconded to approve bills for April, including Metro Arts Alliance site fee for Jazz ‘n July at Greenwood.  The most recent membership count is 133 paid members - 27 “non renewed” members.  

Mike moved/seconded by Amy to approve Feb. 17 minutes.  Approved.

Tom Kisch attended Jazz ‘n July meeting for site coordinators by Metro Arts Alliance on March 29th.  Jim Oates Quintet was selected by Metro Arts Alliance to perform for Jazz ‘n July.   Westwood had previously been in negotiation with Max Wellman to perform.    July 9th - music to begin at 6:30 and to end by 8:30 p.m.  Alternative rain site is Roosevelt.  Rob is working on food vendors.   Golf carts had been discussed for transportation...Amy to check as to who DMU uses for valet/carts for their events.

Mike Keller gave a Welker trail update.  First alternative site didn’t work due to current sewer work.  Now the city is leaning toward further west on Welker.  A group of neighbors wants to raise $$ to buy the current right of way.  Mike to continue to discuss with the city.  Next meeting will be June 9th at 7:00 p.m. at Hanawalt and the city will be present to discuss. 

Sue to call city and ask on behalf of neighborhood to SPRAY for mosquitoes. (Note: a request was made directly to Chris Hensley after the city web site noted no spraying would be done due to budget cuts.  Hensley noted she would like to see spraying continue, but no promises were made.  According to a news report in late May, the city will only investigate areas with numerous complaints but it did not outline definitive action to rectify problems).

Barb to complete rough draft on WNA flyer and get to Amy for printing.  June newsletter - need info by June 4 to Amy -  publication on June 21.

Pool party, August 3rd at Bernie Burke’s for National Night Out.  

Scrub Day -  Roosevelt October 16th.

Idea - Earth Day 2011 - hazardous waste pickup event - lightbulbs, paints, lithium batteries. Mike to further investigate.   

Next Board meeting - 6:00 June 9th (prior to the Hanawalt meeting at 7:00 p.m.) at Copple’s house, 5408 Robertson Drive.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

